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3rd May 2019 
 

Dear Parents,  
 
Our new topics are all well underway and you should have received your topic overviews from your children’s 
teachers, including information on how the topics link to our vision themes.  As always, we have a wide range 
of exciting topics taking place this term, including ‘Born to Dream’ in Year 5 and ‘Africa’ in Year 1.  Year 2 and 
Year 6 are preparing for their SATs tests this month but still learning through their respective topic themes:  
‘Pirates’ in Year 2 and ‘Star Wars’ in Year 6.  Year 3 and 4 are learning all about mountains and Foundation 
Stage all about gardens.  As part of their ‘Born to Dream’ topic, Mrs Colbourne organises a Careers Fair for 
Years 5 and 6, which this year takes place on 1st July.  If you would like to come along and talk to the children 
about your career, please let us know, we try to attract as much variety as possible!  We always love having 
people in to talk to the children so if you have experience of expertise related to any of the topics, please get 
in touch.  
 
Term 4 ended with Year 3 and 4’s ‘theatre in the round’ and their take on Roald Dahl’s ‘Revolting Rhymes’.  
We were really impressed by how many lines the children learnt and how well they delivered them, including 
some very good comic timing.   Well done to all of them, who clearly enjoyed themselves on stage, and to 
their teachers Mrs Gowrie and Miss Curley for all of their hard work rehearsing the children.  We have some 
talented prop makers amongst our parent body too; thank you to those of you who came along to help at the 
making evening preparing for the play.  
 
Our Hockey team took part in a tournament in Tilsley Park, and came 5th in the county overall! This is a great 
result and huge thanks to Emma Seymour who coached the children prior to the event and to Emma and 
Howard Pooley for taking the children.  We have also taken part in two Tag Rugby tournaments this term and 
the teachers who took the children reported that, although they didn’t win, they played really well and showed 
great sportsmanship throughout the both events.  Thanks as always to Mrs Colbourne, our PE coordinator, for 
organising the teams, staffing and transport to the events. 
 
In PTFA news, our annual Quiz, which was a great fun, raised £643.  Thank you to everyone who came along 
to support the event, and to the PTFA who worked hard on the evening.  The PTFA also organised our annual 
‘Love your School Day’ at the end of last term.  This year we held it in the afternoon and it was really well 
supported, we managed to do lots of jobs around the school and give it a great tidy up! Many thanks to 
everyone who gave up their time to help us.  We really do appreciate the support – and it is lovely to tick the 
jobs off the list.  More PTFA dates for your diary this term: 
 
13th June – Spring Disco 
7th July – School Fair 
12th July – Summer Picnic 
 
As always, the PTFA will be looking for volunteers to help run the events, and we hope lots of you will attend 
and help raise money for the school. 

 
I am including a link in this email to our parent survey. Each year, the governors survey parents to gather 
views on a range of topics relating to St John’s.  We would be really grateful if you could take 10-15 minutes 
to complete the survey and give us your feedback.  We will collate the results and feed them back to you over 
the Summer Term.  
 
Our iRock School of Music sessions have begun, with 27 children signed up from Foundation Stage to Year 
6, forming five rock bands in total.  They are loving the sessions and they look like great fun – we will book 
them in for a performance later in the term. We have also had a good take up of places in the Festival of 
Voices choir club with Ms Beckett, and look forward to seeing the children perform alongside other school 
choirs at Dorchester Abbey in June.   



 
 
Finally, a reminder about PE kits; children are taking part in PE lessons across the school week.  Please 
could you ensure that they have PE kit, including trainers, in school all week from Monday to Friday. We 
suggest that the kit stays in school all week and is taken home for washing on a Friday, and returned on 
Monday.  This saves lots of borrowing and delays in getting lessons started. Many thanks. 
 
Enjoy the long weekend. Let’s hope we see some sunshine again! 
 
Kind regards, 
Nicky Hughes  
 
 
  


